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Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

Apologies 

We apologise for the delay in publish-

ing this issue of the newsletter, unfor-

tunately we had a major technical 

problem. 

If you would like us to pray for you at 

our service please contact Peter at 

The Vicarage. Heather at 11 Chiltern 

View or Martin the postman We will 

include you in our prayers. God bless 

have a good Spring.  

Heather 

months but you are also welcome to 

stay and chat and enjoy the coffee, 

cakes and company. 

We were delighted to welcome the 

family of friends of Ava Rose Florence 

for her baptism on 7th April. Welcome 

Ava to our church family. 

We have another celebration in June 

when 2 members of our church family 

Addi and Sue will get married do come 

and wish them well on Friday 21st June 

at 3-30  
Services in Saint Giles for May 10-30 a.m. 

12th May    Morning Worship        

                    Jeneva Paul 

19th May    Pentecost         

                    All Age Worship          

                    Heather Moore 

26th May    Trinity Sunday          

                    Holy Communion         

                    Rev. Waterson 

 

Services in Saint Giles for June  

10-30 except 9th June which is at 11-30 

2nd June    Holy Communion         

          Rev Waterson 

9th June     1!-30     All Age Worship  

         followed by Bring and Share  

         Church Picnic 

16th June   Morning Worship        

                    Jeneva Paul 

23rd June   Holy Communion        

                    Rev. Waterson 

30th June   Holy Communion        

                    Rev. Waterson 

All are most welcome to all or some of 

our services or come for coffee and a 

chat at 11-30 after the service . 

Dear Editor 

  We have recently had the Christen-

ing of our daughter at St Giles Church 

a n d  t h e  M e m o r i a l  H a l l . 

  We want to express our thanks and 

gratitude to all those who so kindly 

gave up their own time to help make 

our day a success and so special.  

  A huge thank you to all of the fol-

lowing... Caroline Cann, Alan Martin, 

Anita Rockall, Martin Andrews, Helen 

Hobdell, Sarah Griffey, Steve Lingard, 

William Bowers, Clare and Huw 

Devey, Kelly Walker, Megan Cann. 

  The community spirit here in 

Tetsworth is very special - thank you 

all. 

The Smith Family 

Saint Giles News 

Spring has arrived at last and it is 

lovely to look out at a church yard 

that is tidy and full of Spring Flow-

ers. April saw a change from our Ac-

tivity Sunday with lunch to an All Age 

Cafe type Service where we could 

enjoy coffee and cakes and discuss 

the topic for the day. We are working 

through people of the Old Testament 

starting with Adam and Eve. This ser-

vice aims to finish at 11-00ish for those 

wishing to go out during the summer  

Keen, green residents offered free 

Green Deal assessment 

  Keen to be green residents have the 

opportunity to get a free Green Deal 

pre-assessment done on their home. 

  A number of local authorities have 

come together to form Green Deal 

Together which is offering this scaled 

down Green Deal assessment to 60 

householders on a first come first 

served basis. 

  Although it’s not a complete Green 

Deal assessment, a pre-assessment will 

give you a snapshot of what you could 

expect from a comprehensive Green 

Deal assessment and will show how it 

would benefit you and your home.  

  The pre-assessment will show you how 

much you could save by installing 

each recommendation, how much it 

will cost and how long it will take to 

pay for itself. 

  The Green Deal is a Government initi-

ative to give householders the chance 

to access upfront funding to carry out 

improvements, and then repay the 

money through their energy bill. 

To find out more, and to apply for a 

free Green Deal pre-assessment,  



 

Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

All jobs considered and all quotations are free 

of charge. 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

visit http://epoda.co.uk/pat/company?c=34 and take the 

pre-assessment test where you can book a full assessment 

at the end. 

County council grant gives a boost to 

local wood fuel project 

  A scheme aimed at helping more people to use local 

renewable fuel and improve the management of local 

woodlands has received a cash boost from Oxfordshire 

County Council. 

  The Trust for Oxfordshire's Environment (TOE2) Community 

Woodfuel Programme has been given £25,000 by the 

county council to boost its initiative to increase the supply 

and demand for local woodfuel, connect local residents  

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk
http://epoda.co.uk/pat/company?c=34


 

Class 4 and 7 MOTs 
 
 

Tyres—All makes and models at competitive prices. 
 
 

Servicing from £99 

Good Old Fashion Service and  

helping you keep your motoring 

costs down 

Lawn Care 

Mowing 
Edging 
Repair 

Restoration 
New Lawns 

Moss Control 
Weed Control 

Scarifying 

Swan Gardens 
01844 281576 

with their local energy supply and in doing so improve bio-

diversity and reduce 'fuel miles'. 

  The initiative was set up in October 2012 with initial fund-

ing from the Esmee Fairbairn Foundation and the Forestry 

Commission. Oxfordshire County Council’s money will ena-

ble TOE2 to extend the programme and to run a series of 

public and community events, establish an Oxfordshire 

quality standard for firewood, develop directories of wood-

fuel suppliers and wood stove suppliers for Oxfordshire, run 

study visits, and roll out a 'logs for labour' scheme that 

matches woodland owners with local residents who are 

willing to manage the woodlands in return for logs. 

  The first six months of the programme have already seen 

several successful 'logs for labour' events, community bulle-

tins, training and information events, a draft firewood quali-

ty standard, and development of a web-

site,www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk 

  Riki Therivel, programme manager, said: “Using wood as  

http://www.oxonwoodfuel.org.uk/


Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 351294 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



 

 

Swan Gardens 
01844 281576 

Tetsworth Golf Society  
 Sunday, 28th April 2013. 

 

Hinksey Heights Golf Course, Oxford.1st Tee off at 10am. 

Cost - £33.00 (£38.00 on the day) includes coffee & bacon roll, 

nearest the pin, longest drive & overall winner. 

 

All persons must be paid up club members (£10.00 per annum). 

Pay Anthony Bottone. 

Back to the club after for Food £3.00 (optional). 

Followed by presentations. Contact Anthony Bottone 

07881701577. 

a fuel helps to reduce carbon dioxide and greenhouse 

gas emissions. Although burning wood emits carbon diox-

ide, trees absorb carbon dioxide while they are growing so 

wood is almost 'carbon neutral'. 

  “Felling and coppicing trees replaces a shady habitat 

with a more open habitat, allowing plants and animals to 

thrive that would otherwise be shaded out. It maintains a 

historic landscape, preserves local skills, and promotes 

physical fitness and mental health. 

  “Local wood suppliers will also benefit from better busi-

ness. By signing up to the OxLogs standard being devel-

oped by TOE2, they can guarantee that they are supply-

ing high quality logs and customers will be better informed. 

  “I would encourage Oxfordshire residents to look at the 

website and sample from the wide range of information 

and events available through the programme.” 

  Karen Woolley, chairman of TOE2 said: “Our Woodfuel 

Programme has been incredibly popular with local com-

munities. This grant from Oxfordshire County Council 

means that we can extend the programme and encour-

age more local people to keep their homes warm with 

logs from local woodlands. 

  Martin Tugwell, Deputy Director (Strategy and Infrastruc-

ture Planning), Oxfordshire County Council, said: “I’m very 

pleased that the county council can support the Wood-

fuel Programme. It’s great to be able to support their work 

with local communities and businesses that will increase 

the use of locally sourced timber and reduce depend-

ence on fossil fuels. Not only is this great for the Oxfordshire 

environment, it’s good for the local economy.” 



QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

 

Call Jeff  07944 505916 

Puppy and Dog  

Training classes 
 

Held at  

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Memorial Hall 

We have a new and Zumba instructor and a new class 

time. 

Maz is a enthusiastic instructor, teaching classes in Oxford 

and some villages south of Oxford.  Come along to this 

great class every Wednesday from 7.45 pm. 



Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

 

 

Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

 



Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Sunday   Free Pool Table to Members’              

7.30 - 10.30   Sports and Social Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

7.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

2.00 pm - 4.30 pm  Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Tuesday   Youth Tuck Shop 

6.30 pm—8.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday   Zumba 

7.45 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

 

Thursday 9th May  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Friday 10th May  Fine Wine Tasting with Supper 

    Swan Restaurant 

    Tickets from 01844 281388 

Saturday 11th May  Plant Sale 

10.00 am   -  2 pm  Tetsworth School 

Monday 13th May  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 23rd May  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Thursday 23rd May  Rycote Park History talk and tour  

    Of the gardens and Rycote chapel 

6.00 pm   £12.50 

    01844 281521 

Friday 24th May  Quiz Night 

7.30 pm for 8 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

    01844 281645 

Saturday 20th July  Music Night 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Saturday 12th October October fest 

    Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

Send details of your event to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, 

Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or email tetsworthnews@aol.com Planning Applications at SODC 
28th March, 2013—25th April, 2013 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

28th March, 2013—25th April, 2013 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

Little Acre Cottage High Street 

Tetsworth OX9 7AT 

Proposed erection of single storey side 

and rear extensions to dwellinghouse 

Certificate of Lawful Use or Develop-

ment issued 

NONE 

P13/S0487/LDP 

 

 

Wednesday’s 7.45 pm  
at Tetsworth Memorial Hall 
 
Marijana McCann (Maz) is our new Zumba instructor 

Every class feels like a party! You don't even have to know 

how to dance just move your body and follow her lead.  

 0777 3651154 £5 pay as you go 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S0487/LDP

